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August 1, 2019 

Ms. Susan Bransen RECD BY CTC-­
Executive Director 
California Transportation Commission L:4_U6 0 6. 20191 
1120 N St., MS-52 
Sacramento, CA 95814 L 

Re: 2020 State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) Guidelines 

Dear Ms. Bransen: 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the 2020 State Transportation Improvement 

Program (STIP) Guidelines, which will be presented at the August CTC meeting for 
approyal. MTC staff appreciates the workshop CTC and Caltrans held on the STIP Fund 
Estimate and Guidelines on July 22, 2019. This letter expands the comments MTC staff 

provided at that workshop. 

Overall, MTC supports the flexibility the draft 2020 STIP Guidelines affords local and 

regional agencies. Below are our comments: 

Support Flexibility for Uncommitted Funds for SBl Competitive Programs 

The proposed Guidelines allow regions to commit STIP funds to match a project applying 
for Senate Bill I (SBl) competitive programs (specifically, for the Solutions for Congested 
Corridors, Trade Corridor Enhancement, and Local Partnership Competitive Programs). As 
currently written, the Guidelines would give sponsors up to six months to find substitute 
funding for an unsuccessful SB 1 competitive project; otherwise, the Commission will delete 
that project's STIP funds. MTC appreciates the additional time to complete the funding plan 
on projects that end up not receiving SBl competitive funding. MTC recommends the CTC 
include stipulations that allow regions to propose a substitute project or projects to replace 
STIP funds proposed for deletion. CTC should also give first priority to regions that have un­

programmed STIP shares, over counties that have overdrawn their STIP shares, when 
deciding how to program the additional STIP capacity created by the de-programming of 

unsuccessful SB 1 competitive projects. Finally, MTC recommends the Commission include 
other statewide competitive programs, such as the Active Transportation Program and the 

Transit and Intercity Rail Capital Program, for inclusion under the Uncommitted Funds 

paragraph. 

Support Expanded Level of State-Only Funding 

The Guidelines refer to Caltrans's state-only funding policy in determining which projects 

will receive state-only funding. Caltrans recently updated its policy to increase the threshold 
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